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VALLEY TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS’ MINUTES 

January 3, 2017 

 

Attendance: 
Chairman Gary Derr, Vice-Chairman Walt Rupert, Supervisor Mike Kull, Solicitor 
Attorney Robert Buehner, Zoning Officer, Suzanne Kuziak & Secretary, Judy Achy.  
Public was represented by David Fox & Danville News Reporter, Karen Blackledge. 
 
Call to Order: 
Chairman Gary Derr called the meeting to order @ 7:00 p.m. with all in attendance 
reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Approval of Minutes: 

Motion to approve the minutes of December 14, 2016 as well as the financial statement 

made by Walt, 2nd by Mike and motion approved unanimously.   
 
Citizens’ Comments:  None offered. 
 
Reports: 
 (1) 
Fire Department –Chief Mike Kull reported that there were 18 incidents in December 
including 9 MVA, 2 vehicle fire, 5 structure fires, 1 controlled burn and 1 downed tree.    
 (2) 
Planning Commission – Planning Commission has not met since Supervisors December 
14 meeting.  
          (3) 
Solicitor – Bob Buehner had nothing to report. 
 (4) 
Zoning Officer – Suzanne Kuziak submitted her activity log for December, 2016 with 
emails, phone calls and one right-to-know request Re: Quality Inn.       
 (5) 
Municipal Authority – nothing to report.  
 (6) 
Road Foreman/Equipment Report – Gary Derr reported that there were no major 
breakdowns or repairs.  They are in the process of working on a Chassis that they 
obtained through the Federal Supply @ a cost of $2250.  Walt expressed his thanks to the 
road crew as they will be saving the township probably in the vicinity of $100,000 until 
this truck fabrication is complete.   

 (7) 
SEO – Jim reviewed a potential problem with the Supervisors on Gearhart Road. 
 
New Business: No new or old business. 
 
Approval of Bills:  Motion by Gary to pay the bills, 2nd by Walt and motion passed 

unanimously. 
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 Adjournment: 

Motion by Mike to adjourn @ 7:50, 2nd by Walt and motion passed unanimously. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Judy Achy, Valley Township Secretary 


